St. Paul Ev. Lutheran Church
405 Emma
Chenoa, Il  61726

 October 31, 2024 
	

From the Pastor:

The End?
As we come into November, we are coming up on the end of the church year. This is a time for us to reflect on Christ’s second coming and the final judgement. To kick it off, we have All Saints Day, the time when we remember all those faithful who have departed and are with Christ, awaiting the resurrection of the dead. It is a day to remember the hope that we have in Christ and the promises that death is not the end and we will be raised to life eternal on the last day. The remaining Sundays become more and more scary as we have readings about the end times and the final judgement. Things are coming to an end, and Christ warns us to be ready.
Except, it’s not really the end. That is the hope that Christ gives us. Because when Christ returns, he is coming to make a new beginning. We are given a promise that we will be brought into a new kingdom, one that will stretch from sea to sea and will never end. It’s not the end, but the start of something bigger and better. That’s why the church year circles back around. When we get to the end of November, we prepare ourselves once again for the season of Advent, and we hear the words of God, “Behold, I am making all things new!” (Revelation 21:5)





ST. PAUL DISCIPLESHIP

Date                                       Attnd               Offering          Mission

10-06		53	2141.00		         
10-13  		49                 4128.19			
10-20		61           		           
10-27		64	2961.00                 
Parking Lot			  600.00
	Chapel						  100.00
          Car Portal 						  400.00
          Men’s Restroom					  300.00

Holy Acts and Rites of the Church

Our sympathy to the family of Loralee ‘Lee’ Wahls who was given Christian burial on September 7, 2024.  Lee was born September 20, 1929, was baptized in Pontiac on April 4, 1930.  She confirmed her baptismal vows on June 12, 1949.  

Our sympathy to the family of Stacie Lynn Hensley who was given Christian burial on September 16, 2024.  Stacie was baptized and confirmed on February 19, 2012.  

Susie Erdman has transferred her membership to Trinity Lutheran Church in Bloomington.  We ask God’s blessings upon her in her new fellowship. 

We welcome Elizabeth and Ed Easley who have transferred their membership from Trinity Lutheran Church in Centerbrook CT to our church.  We are blessed to have them in our fellowship.

NEEDING OUR CONTINUING PRAYER
Rob Ambrose 
Joe Bertsche 
Richard Blair Jr 
Jack Brandt 
Ralph Butzow 
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Earl Ellinger 
Barbara Graves
Bob Gentes
Braden Gutwein 
Ethan Jeffreys

Julie Miller
Carla Nobis
Gary Nelson [Nancy Nylander’s brother has terminal cancer]
Logan Peifer 
Penny Rhoades [friend of Kurt and Kim Rhoda]
Dick Rhoda 
Charles ‘Chuck’ Schieler [in critical care at Carle, Urbana]
Richard Schulz
Mark Shrewsbury, Jr.
Jessica Vick [friend of Kayla, has Lyme disease]
Pat Wahls

Please notify Joy if anyone could be removed from the Prayer List.

Cleaning Little Lambs’ room and quiet room: 
Playing in the Little Lambs and quiet rooms is fun!  That also means, though, that germs are being shared.  I plan to clean most of the items in those rooms once a week, and even though it doesn’t take long, having a few people to help would make it faster and a little easier.  If you’re able and willing to help, I would appreciate it!  Kayla

The Chenoa food pantry current needs are canned meats, soups, and canned pasta. 

With a chill in the air, it is a good time of year to cozy up with a book.
Our November read will be the American classic A Tree Grows in Brooklyn by Betty Smith.  A tale of coming of age that offers a glimpse into a little corner of the world a century ago yet still has the power to resonate to our lives today.  We will be meeting Thursday November 14th at 6:30 at the church. Anyone is welcome to join.


On December 12th at 6pm we will be meeting at the Easley’s home for dinner and a white elephant exchange.  You are asked to bring a favorite book wrapped for the exchange.
 

The Chenoa Women’s Club is once again organizing Thanksgiving food baskets for needy families and individuals in our community.  There is a box in the narthex for collection of stuffing, canned fruits, canned vegetables, fruit cups and pudding cups, canned pasta, canned meats, chunky soups, peanut butter, mac & cheese, tuna, and cereals.  Last day for donations is Sunday, November 17th; monetary donations may be made out to Chenoa Women’s Club and mailed to Chenoa Women’s Club, P.O.103, Chenoa IL 61726


Once again this year we are using silk poinsettias for Christmas.  A sign up sheet is above the podium in the narthex.  An envelope is available for payment and checks should be made payable to St. Paul Lutheran. Please mark ‘paid’ beside your name.  If you would like to donate one in memory or in honor of someone, the cost is $35.  Deadline to sign up is November 17th.   Any questions should be directed to Lois Pulaski.


A huge thank you to ALL that made the blanket project a success!  Thanks much to those that bought fleece and donated money towards the fabric, who brought food for our breakfast and helped clean the kitchen, the 12 ladies that came on Saturday to tie the blankets, to Lois and Pam that took charge and cut the blankets, to Melodee that made the blanket tags and  to Pastor Kyle for his help in choosing the Bible verse for the tags (Psalm 4:8), The goal was 20 blankets and at last count there were 29 completed.  Thanks also to Pam for delivering the blankets to the Chenoa Food Pantry, I would love to hear your feedback so contact me regarding perhaps another breakfast/blanket gathering in the future. 
God's Blessings, Diane


Trunk or Treat:  Thank you to everyone who helped with Trunk or Treat!  It was a great success.  Hopefully next year we have more trunk or treaters show up!  



Our congregation received another $1000 for LCMS Disaster Response.  This will be matched with $1 for every $2 given.  



Christmas in Appalachia  The Lexington-based Servants of our LORD Ministry will have our Christmas distribution for kids and teens in eastern Kentucky on Dec. 3.  We are still in need of the following:  Throws to keep kids warm, socks of all sizes, activity items like crayons, color books, stickers, teen gifts (fuzzy socks, lotion, earrings, chapstick, flashlights, aftershave).  Donations may be dropped off in the box in the parish hall, including hotel size items used for the homeless.  Thrivent gift cards are a huge help to fill gaps, so if you have Thrivent and would like to use one of your cards to shop for what’s needed, we can assist you in completing the application and even shop for you if you want.  Monetary donations for us to purchase these items may be sent to Servants of Our LORD, Box 224, Lexington, or given to Pastor.  (Please note Christmas in the memo line.)  All donations are needed by November 20th.  We thank you for your help in making Christmas a little better for all the kids and teens we serve in some of the most impoverished counties in the country.  For additional information and contact information, see servantsofourLORDministry.com or Facebook.com/servantsofourLORD.  Thank you!


Camp CILCA will be celebrating 75 years of ministry next year and to celebrate that anniversary, Camp CILCA would like to offer the summer camp program for $75 per child per program week.  The normal cost for a full week of camp is $375.  They are asking congregations to consider a special mission donation of $1000 to help make this a reality for the campers.  At the council meeting on Tuesday, it was voted upon to donate $1000 which will enable more children to afford a week at camp in God’s creation and learn about the Redeemer of that creation, Jesus Christ.


Available in the church office – a computer monitor and keyboard, see Joy if you are interested.  


Please Note:  The church has a new email address:
             stpaullutheranchenoa@gmail.com



There will be NO Children’s Sunday School next Sunday.


Note: A letter from our newly adopted Seminary Student can be found on the last page.
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Gary Bashford 	Joe Bertsche	Terry Bittner
Robert Brucker	Earl Ellinger	Duane Haney
Gerald Holzhauer	Fred Jolly	Bob Nylander
Loren Poppe	Greg Pulaski	Jim Raymond
Darwin Rhoda	Fred Rhoda	Gerald Schuler
Roger Seeman	Pat Wahls 	Roger Wahls 
Mitchell Ward	Dennis Wiechman	William Wilkerson
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Dear saints at St. Paul Lutheran Church Ladies Aid,

1 just wanted to send you a quick letter to introduce myself and inform you about the beginnings
of my final year at seminary.

T am a returning vicar. I spent my vicarage out in. It was an excellent year where I learned under
a wonderful supervisor, had a supportive congregation, and got to do plenty of teaching and
preaching. I am so grateful for my opportunity to have studied “in the field” (so to speak) there. I
got back to campus at the end of July and spent the next few weeks working on campus,
traveling a bit to see friends, and preparing for my final year.

This quarter I have a class that is examining several of Luther’s writings, one on the Major
Prophets of the Old Testament, on that explore the nature and theology of preaching, and finally
a class discussing the Cappadocian Fathers and their contributions to theology. Each of these
classes is exciting in its own way, offering various assignments and readings that I trust will be
both enlightening and edifying. I look forward to diving deep and drinking deep from these
classes and their respective professors. :

In terms of a basic introduction of myself, I am a lifelong Lutheran. I attended Concordia
University Chicago, where I studied theology and biblical languages. I also dabbled a bit in
English and psychology and studied some philosophy in my spare time. I took two years off
between college and seminary. During these two years I worked odd jobs until I was offered a
position at a mission church in Southwest Detroit; by the name of Family of God. There I helped
serve the homeless community in Detroit, did a little bit of teaching, but mostly focused on
trying to demonstrate and live out the love of God in a tangible way. After about nine months of
that job, I parted ways to enter the seminary. Now that I’m back on campus I am so excited and
overjoyed to see what this next year holds in store for me. I plan on taking a call this spring, Lord
willing. I would like to return to a major city where I can either start or help continue charitable
works. I'm also strongly considering continuing my studies in the parish with the goal to earn a
PhD. However, I am very open to where the Lord guides me and what He has in mind for me,
my life, and my service to His holy church.

1 hope that you will pray for me this year as I study, pray, and prepare for what the Lord will
have me do in the near future. Thank you so much for your support, both in Christian love,
charity, financial support, and most importantly, prayer. Please reach out to me when you receive
this, either by mail at the seminary campus or email (my student email is best,
alexander.ogden@ctsfw.edu). With that I will leave you with a quote from Augustine that’s been
on my mind lately. It is from a writing of his where he ponders God’s holy word, which I think is
fitting for both seminary student and parishioner alike it follows as such, “I can see the depths,
but I cannot see the bottom,” (from his homily on Isaiah 53). May we both meditate on God’s
holy word this next year as we continue to correspond and pray for one another.

God’s blessings,
Alexander Ogden
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